Half Yearly Exam - 2021-22 Class - X Subject - English

Time: 21/4 Hours

Maximum Marks: 48

General Instructions to the Examinees:

Examinees must write first their Roll Nos. on the question paper. 1.

All questions are compulsory.

- Write answer to each question in the given answer book only. 2. 3.
- For questions having more than one part the answer to those 4. parts must be written together in continuity.

Write the correct serial number of each question as mentioned 5.

Read the instructions given for each section and questions and 6. follow them. Section—A

follow them.

Section—A

Multiple choice questions— Choose the correct alternative and write the answer in your answ $[3 \times 1 =$	er 3]
Choose the correct alternative and write in the distribution [3 × 1= book- book- Water [boil] at 100°C (D) Boiling (A) Boiled (B) Boil (C) Boils (D) Boiling	,
(A) Bolled to the police affive	d.
2: The thief	ŀ
3. Tarun	
Change the following sentences into rassive versus. 4: Hari has written a poem. A poem by Hari.	
4: Hari has written a poem. 11 poem.	
(A) Is written (C) Has been written (D) Had been written (C) Has been written (D) Had been written (E) Was played (D) Had been written (D) Had been written (E) Was played (B) Is being played (C) Was played (D) Has played (D) Has played (E) Was played (D) Has played (E) Was played	

Cha 4:	Hari has written a poem. A poem	by Hari.
5.	(A) Is written (C) Has been written (D) Had been written The students are playing football. Football by (A) Is played (B) Is being played (D) Has played.	
Fill 6.	in the blanks by changing them into indirect speech:	[2× 1=2]
7.	My friend said, Alas : Thave the bag. My friend	.east.

P.T.O.

Fill in the blanks by conjunctions

8. He wanted to improve his piano playing _____ he wanted to win the competition.(so/bit/becase/therefore)

the competition.(so/bit/becase/therefore)

he studied hard.(because/but/so/then)

SECTION—B

10: Read the following passage and answer the questions that follow: $5 \times 1 = 5$

Heavy rain in Madhya Pradesh, Rajasthan and Uttarakhand in spate in Bihar, Fifteen deaths were Friday claimed 27 lives, even as rivers continued to be the Met department cars, were reported in Madhya Pradesh since Friday evening as the Met depan predicted more showers and sounded heavyed heavy downpour alert for some districts on Sunday. Three Indian aircraft dropped food packets and medicines and flooded areas of Rewa district,

SECTION-B

7.

10: Read the following passage and answer the questions that follow:

Heavy rain in Madhya Pradesh, Rajasthan and Uttarakhand in spate in Bihar, Fifteen deaths were Friday claimed 27 lives, even as rivers continued to be the Met department cars, were reported in Madhya Pradesh since Friday evening as the Met depan predicted more showers and sounded heavyed heavy downpour alert for some districts on Sunday. Three Indian aircraft dropped food packets and medicines and flooded areas of Rewa district, Collector Rahul Jain of Rewa district, Collector Rahul Jain said, Seven people, including a woman and tour minors, were killed and three others were injured when a house house collapsed in Rahatgarh area of Sagar district on Saturday.

- (i) How many lives have been lost in heavy rain?
- (ii) Who was the collector of Rewa district?

and three others were injured when a house house collapsed in Rahatgarh area of Sagar district on Saturday.

- (i) How many lives have been lost in heavy rain?
- (ii) -Who was the collector of Rewa district?
- (iii) On Which day this incident happened?
- (iv) Which states were affected by heavy rains?
- (v) Write the synonyms of forecast from the passage.
- Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions that follow: $4 \times 1 = 4$

Passage: One morning the Giant looked out of his window as he was dressing. He did not hate the winter now, for he knew that it was merely the spring asleep, and that the flowers were resting. Suddenly he rubbed his eyes in wonder and looked and looked. It certainly was a marvelous sight, In the farthest corner of the

(v) Write the synonyms of forecast from the passage.

11.

Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions that follow: $4 \times 1 = 4$

Passage: One morning the Giant looked out of his window as he was dressing. He did not hate the winter now, for he knew that it was merely the spring asleep, and that the flowers were resting. Suddenly he rubbed his eyes in wonder and looked and looked. It certainly was a marvelous sight., In the farthest corner of the garden was a tree quite covered with lovely white blossoms. Its branches were golden and silver fruit hung down from them, and underneath it stood the little boy he had loved, Downstairs ran the Giant in great joy and out into the garden, He hastened across the grass and came near to the child. And when he came quite close his face grew red with anger, and he said. "Who hath dared

Suddenly he rubbed his eyes in wonder and looked and looked. It certainly was a marvelous sight., In the farthest corner of the garden was a tree quite covered with lovely white blossoms. Its branches were golden and silver fruit hung down from them, and underneath it stood the little boy he had loved, Downstairs ran the Giant in great joy and out into the garden. He hastened across the grass and came near to the child. And when he came quite close his face grew red with anger, and he said. "Who hath dared to wound thee?" For on the palms of the child's hands were the prints of two nails and the print of two nails were on the little feet.

3

- (i) 'The Giant saw a most wonderful sight.' What did he see?
- (ii) Who was standing underneath the tree?
- (iii) Why did the Giant's face grow red with anger?
- (iv) find the synonyms of the word wonderful from the passage.

SECTION-C

You are Prince Khatri living in Jaipur, your friend Dinesh has secured 1st rank in his school in X Board examination. Write a letter congratulating him on his success. $5 \times 1 = 5$

OR

Imagine that you are Ram Narayan Sinha and monitor of your class X reading in Government Secondary School Ranchi, Bihar. There are no proper library facilities in the school. Write an application of complaint to your Headmaster.

13. Complete the following story in about 60 to 80 words with the help of the given outlines: $3 \times 1 = 3$ Four bulls always together a lion the same

		application of complaint to your Headmaster.				
	13.	Complete the following story in about 60 to 80 words with the				
		help of the given outlines: $3 \times 1 = 3$				
		Four bulls always together a lion the same				
		forest wants to kill them thinks of a plan				
		whispers to one bull other bulls envy you eat fresh				
	- 15	grass leave bad bull believes goes alone				
		kills and eats the same words to others				
		kills them.				
OR						
		A good boy falls bad company disobeys father advises to shun all in vain decides to teach a lesson brings apples puts them in almirah				
		notices one rotten apple next day all apples rotten				
		teaches a lesson.				
	SECTION—D					
	14:	Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions				
		that follow: $4 \times 1 = 4$				
		The house-the only one in the entire valley-sat on the crest of a				

..... teaches a lesson.

SECTION-D

14: Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions that follow: 4×1=4

The house-the only one in the entire valley-sat on the crest of a low hill, From this height one could see the river and the field of ripe corn dotted with the flowers that always promised a good harvest. The only thing the Earth needed was a downpour or at least a shower. Throughout the morning Lencho who knew his fields intimately had done nothing else but see the sky towards the North-East. "Now we're really going to get some water, woman.

P.T.O.

Scanned with CamScanner

	"The woman who was preparing supper, replied, "Yes, God
	willing".
	(a) Where was Lencho's house located?
,	(15) What was Lencho's Wife preparing?
	(e) Find the word from the passage which means 'very closely.
	(d) What does 'Crest' means?
A	ver the following questions. $4 \times 1 = 4$
	ver me tomowing que
15.	Who accompanied Nelson Mandela on the inauguration?
16.	Why was the young seagull afraid?
17.	Why did Anne decide to write a diary?
18.	Why did Wanda Petronski sit in the last row of the class?
Answ	er the following questions. $3 \times 1 = 3$
19.	What ideals does he set out for the future of South Africa?
	OR
	Describe the narrator's experience as he flew the aeroplane into
	the storm.
• 45	
20.	Read the following extracts carefully and answer the questions

16.	Why was the young seagull afraid?
17.	Why did Anne decide to write a diary?
18.	Why did Wanda Petronski sit in the last row of the class?
	wer the following questions. $3 \times 1 = 3$
19.	What ideals does he set out for the future of South Africa?
• ₹ •	OR
	Describe the narrator's experience as he flew the aeroplane into
	the storm.
20.	Read the following extracts carefully and answer the questions
	that follow. $3 \times 1 = 3$
	Some say the world will end in fire
-	Sumo suy thiriding
	From what I've tasted of desire
	I hold with those who favour fire.
	(a) What is the poet's opinion of the world in these lines?
	(b) What is the poet's opinion about the world?
	(c) What is the contradictory opinion of public?
21'	For Frost, what do 'fire' and 'ice' stand for? $[2 \times 1 = 2]$

21'	(b) What is the poet's opinion about the world?(c) What is the contradictory opinion of public?For Frost, what do 'fire' and 'ice' stand for?	[2×1=2]
	How does the tiger move in the cage?	
Answ	ver the following questions.	$3 \times 1 = 3$
22.	Whe is Mrs Pumphrey is worried about tricky?	
23	What does he get from Antl in return for his work?	
24.	How is Ausable different from other secret agents?	
Write	T for true and E for false statements	$[3 \times 1 - 3]$
25	Hari Singh took a new name every month	()
26.	Harr Smeh was a 20 years ord	()
27	Griffin was a lawless person	(